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Cluele.s,s'.j-1bout .the Simi Hills'?
rJlats General "·Meeting (MQnd.;;)l~~,-Maj{2Q,J.9:96f]~Q.Q ~tJ'IL) Vlfili festurs
K:uhn (or t/is designee) WTIO will bee spef:~king on behalf of the Sirni VaHey Trarlblazers.
He wi!! be discussing their origins, their current activities, and their fultJre. This evening
wi tloe a great chance for tis to turther our networ~\ing with other environmentally . .
friendly groups} Additionally, this discussion will help us focus en our own piansfor the
mission;>our future, and w11y \Nhat v;le do is so veri important.

President's Messag«-b,}' Doreen Rusen
it's been an excitlrlg first month for the new board and myseif, Vve've been invclved in
rnany actlviti€ls tof urf.her the cause of protecting the Santa SusanaMcuntctns andthe
SjfnI Hills •••Our hike on May 5 with Barbara Coffman and Milt fv1cCatJiey tl ttr8cted 40
pec'ple\oVll o after .seeing.the area this springtime probably appreciate even more "\that ·
we're'trying to protect. The Executive Board is working hard, pursuing th{? goals of ""
ElcqtJ.iring rnore laKd for preservation and ensuring that those properties that havebeen
prBservedwm"continue to be protected. vVe encourage you to attend the May meetinq

. "II ,- """' t ' "f ..I,. "" " • ~ . " I " " '. I " 't' ' .' ~ann a acnvr,.Ies o; {lle assocranon. !n our group we urme ana JOIn "\Il n eacn otner 10

concsms 8'- r~rd '1Ur O;;C '.:'f(::>r1gtl, " to better our comrn ' n ifiA~ ~)rjd "th~"=-" ,,,,,,1,f .,,,,, -.. ; , . -~ < ,' "~ \,J • i;,:i! "- ;'-~""' f _ ~ ., \:i~ ", _ \, - a ." ......, - ~ tl l..,~ . ~ "'- f .<.r'\..... ....1 . \.,A J ';; \,.:~

comroon good,VVe needyour abilities and your enthusiasm to achieve cur mutua!
goals. I look. rorvvard to seeing you the third Monday of this month and every month.



Walt Parker by Dorian Keyser

VI/alt Parker, 'Nhose roots go back to Chatsworth, died of heart failure on March 22. He
was 75 years old. At their 1988 wedding, he jokingly told folks "together Joy and I have
20 children and grandchildren." They and many others will greatly miss him!

Walt's grandmother owned hotels in Chatsworth, Simi, and Moorpark. She eventually
marriedthe man who built the Chatsworth railroad station. Walt often reminisced about
his dCl}'sspent hiking the Santa Susanas andasasummer forest ranger there. After
he retired from WODGe , he tried to purchase the house that he had lived in from
Pauline Aue, but she still lives there.

VI/alt's highly successful careers included: . ....
1) Teacher, HS principal, Sacramento lobbyist, lead Headstart person, and otHer

administrative posts for the L.A. Unified School District, from Which he retired'ln
1975;

2) Director of the Jewish Big Brothers camp for problem boys and girls;
3) Southern California director of the American Camping Association;
4) Director of WODOe from 1985 until ill health forced his retirement in 1993.

I served under him as a docent at WODOe where I was drawn to him by his generosity,
hard work and creativity. I always knew that he care, even when his zeal for the best
created controversies. "

Visitors Center Receives Support by Carina Roberts

Irv Breitman of Breitman Construction has volunteered to donate his time and expertise
to our efforts to update and remodel our Visitors Center. His contribution will include
installing wall coverings and building cabinets for our exhibits.

We are currently formulating the new design, which will tie together elements of our
area's history, geology, biology, and Native American habitation in a graphic and
appealing style that will attract nature lovers of all ages.

Trail Maintenance -report from Lindsay Wilh€\lm

Hikes conducted this year will be safer and more enjoyable because the trail work is
"done". Through a grant received by the State Parks Department from Los Angeles
Urban Resources Partnership Program, the foundation became the fiscal sponsors for
the trail maintenance work. Nancy Razanski and I coordinated the project.



New L"A. County Park Measure -report from Glenn Bailey

A countywide park funding measure is being proposed for the November 1996 Los
_Angeles County ballot. Modeled after the successful Proposition A in 1992, vvhich

received 64% voter approval, this measure would generate $270 million acquisition and
capital improvement funds for qualified regional and neighborhood parks, recreation,
and cultural facilities, at-risk youth projects, and beaches throughout the county. The
measure would also provide on-going operations and maintenance funds on an annual
basis for these facilities.

Locally, $4 million for the acquisition of the vacant lands north of Stoney Point Park
have been earmarked in the current draft of the measure. This acreage is an important
expansion of this heavily used city park and would provide protection for the scenic ­
rock outcroppings so visible from Topanga Canyon Boulevard. In addition, critical trail
connectors to the east as well as wildlife corridor benefits would be realized.

A proposal for the acquisition of several parcels adjacent to the existing Santa Susana
Mountain Project, our future State park, have been submitted as well. The status of
this proposal is unknown as of this writing.

The proposed measure will be considered by the Los Angeles County Board of _
Supervisors at their meeting of Thursday, June 13. Following a public hearing, the
supervisors must vote to approve placing it on the November ballot.

Therefore, your letters and telephone calls supporting the inclusion of funds for the
above acquisition project are critical! The two supervisors representing the San
Fernando Valley are:

Supervisor Micf1ael Antonovich .. 818-993-5170
21949 Plummer Street, Chatsworth, CA 91311

Supervisor l ev Yaroslavsky - 1318-880-941 6
26500 W. Agoura Road, Suite :206, Calabasas, CA 91302

Please communicate your support by phone and in vvriting to both supervisors. SSMPA
also need volunteers to help us durin ,g the next month on this project; telephone Glenn
Bailey 818-344-19.92 for details. Th Wink you!
---"'---~..._----=----_,_""",__ ....... _ It;n .... . .......... lI.W "'" .... . ,.. ..... ._"""' . ... ........ """ _ _ ,.,., "'"" __ I<3li:I _

WE INVITE YOU TO JO IN or REJOIN SSc;rtl.Pol\e
Investing in the future of our communiities and its resources is one of the best expenditures of
your time and efforts, Pleasereturn thllS cutoff with your contributions for the work to be done.
Please make checks payable to SS~viPsA 'and send to P.O. Box 4831, Chatsworth, CA 91313 -4831
.. Senior or Student ($5.00) .__ Individual ($10.00) Family ($15.00)
__ -_ Business or Organization ($2 .5.00) __.Life Member ($100.00)
NAME: ._.. PHONE:
ADDRESS:
CITYISTA'lrEf i ip-;----·--· .
SPECIAL JNTERESTIEXPER' _r- I-SE-':-



Editor's Message -by Ted Dent

This newsletter was created through the efforts of many committed individuals.

Nothing would be better for this organization and our goals than if you, 'yes you, could
share with us your thoughts, ideas, complaints, etc. throug h participation at meetings or
through your writing for the newsletter. Articles are hereby solicited, and I will make a
commitment to include all relevant, non-defamatory information in future newsletters.

Weekly I1Jkes -report from Barbara Coffman

8.S.M.P.A. conducts hikes the first, second , third, and fourth Sundays of everymonth.,
except July , August, and September because of the danger from the heat. We meet in
the parking lot of Chatsworth Park South at9:00 a.rn. Leaders for the hikes will be
either Lindsay VVilhelm, Judy Garris, Leland Baum, or myself. See you there!

++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++ +++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++

CALENDAR
May 19 (Sunday) Weekly Hike; meet at Chatsworth Park South - 9:00 a.m.

May 24 (Sunday) Weekly Hike; meet at Chatsworth Park South - 9:00 a.m.

May 31 (Friday) Deadline for artic les in June Newsletter

June 2 (Sunday) ... r1ike led b~_~I _KniQQt; meet at Ch. Park South - 9:00 a.m.

-June ~~ (Monday) Executive Board Meeting

June 9 (Sunday) Weekly Hike; meet at Chatsworth Park South - 9:00 a.m.

June 116 (Sunday) Weekly Hike; meet at Chatsworth Park South - 9:00 a.rn.

June 117 (Monday) General Membership Meet ing
++++++++H--++++++++++++-I-+H-+i++++++++++++++++t++++-H-+++++++-t+-H+++++ ++++++++-1-+++++
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